MATERIALS OBJECTION PROCEDURE

It is the intent of the Board and the staff to provide a wide range of materials, favoring no particular opinions or special interests.  Because of the rich diversity of human experience and opinion, it is highly likely that some materials in the library collection will be objectionable to some patrons.

The library has a responsibility to serve the community in all its diversity.  That responsibility includes providing the needs and interests that may offend a few or even a great many people.

In selection of materials, an attempt will be made to represent all sides of controversial issues.  In no case will an official stand be taken on any public question.  The function of the public library is to provide materials from which people can make choices, not to make choices for people.

The library staff and the Board of Trustees welcome comments and criticisms of the collection as a whole or of individual items.  A request for the removal of an item from the collection must be presented to the library director in writing.  “A Citizen’s Comment on Library Materials” form (2 pages) and a copy of the library’s Material Selection Policy will be presented to the patron at this time.  The Director will present this request to the Board at the next regularly scheduled Board meeting.  The Board’s decision will be reported following the Board meeting.  

It is generally held by the Board that no citizen in a democracy has the right to deny another access to certain materials in a library collection by demanding their removal.  Each case will be judged on its own merit, however.  When the Board decides not to remove an item, a court order obtained through established legal channels will be required to remove the item from the collection.

Reviewed:  02/07/2018             Revised:    02/10/2018               Adopted:  02/12/18
